

SHEET METAL WORKERS LOCAL PENSION FUND

P.O. BOX 368 TROY, MICHIGAN 48099-0368 (248) 641-4902 or Toll Free (866) 599-3176

October 2, 2018

The Hon. Steven T. Mnuchin Secretary of the Treasury U.S. Department of the Treasury 1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW Washington, DC 20220

Re:

Withdrawal of March 30, 2018 Application For Suspension of Benefits

of Sheet Metal Workers Local Pension Fund

Dear Mr. Secretary:

The Sheet Metal Workers Local Pension Fund withdraws its *Application For Suspension of Benefits* filed on March 30, 2018 under the Multiemployer Pension Relief Act of 2014 (MPRA). The Pension Fund intends to resubmit a revised application with the Treasury Department as soon as reasonably practicable.

Thank you.

Tom Wiant, Chairman

cc:

Danielle Norrris, U.S. Dept. of Treasury (<u>Danielle.Norris@treasury.gov</u>)

Sheet Metal Workers Local Pension Fund, Board of Trustees

Kevin Campe, Milliman

Mary Weir, Plan Administrator